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Dear Colleagues, 

 

I’d like to provide an update on AB 288 (Holden), our concurrent/dual enrollment 

legislation and also  express my appreciation for the letters of support and board 

resolutions we continue to receive from your colleges. 

 

Earlier this month I sent the message below regarding the proposed amendment to the 

bill that would address colleges serving students outside of their service area. In follow 

up, I want you to know that the author and the Assembly Education committee accepted 

a slightly different version of the proposed amendment that references and is focused 

on the CCAP agreement. In the end, I think the adopted amendment achieves the same 

outcome we were seeking with the original language. Following is the language that 

was amended into AB 288. 

 

(e) A community college district shall not enter into a CCAP partnership with a school 

district within the service area of another community college district, except where an 

agreement exists, or is established, between those community college districts 

authorizing that CCAP partnership. 

 

Lastly, I want to note that AB 288 passed out of the Assembly Education committee 

Wednesday and is now headed to the Assembly Appropriations committee. It continues 

to have broad support and there is no registered opposition. 

 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or if you’d 

like to discuss. 

 

Vincent W. Stewart 
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